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Head Teacher’s Message 
 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 

Last week was mental health awareness week and the theme was staying well.  Ms Magrowski led 
the virtual assemblies for the week and the content was as pertinent for adults as it was for young 
people.   
 
Students in year 10 recently successfully completed their Duke of Edinburgh bronze expedition 
over 2 days.  My thanks to all staff involved over the 2 days and well done to all students involved. 
 
The Year 7 parents evening has been scheduled for Thursday 6th July. 
 
Governors took part in their annual governing body training day this week.  The day was led by the 
Chair of Governors and was on the topic of How do governors govern?  It was a very productive 
day with plenty of focused discussion on this key strategic role in the school. 
 
Staffing news 
Ms Jordan leaves at the end of this week to take up a position at a school in a neighbouring 
borough.  We thank her for all her work in science over the last few years and we wish her all the 
best in the future.  We wish Ms Dubbey all the best as she starts her maternity leave. 
 
We have recently held interviews for the positions of deputy head teacher and assistant head 
teachers.  Following the interview processes we appointed Ms Makepeace as deputy head 
teacher, Ms Woodhouse as assistant head teacher and Ms Magrowski as assistant head teacher.  
All three take up their positions in September 2023. 
 
This half term finishes on Friday 26 May at the normal time.  Next half term starts on Monday 5 
June at the normal time.  It will be Week A.  The summer term finishes on Wednesday 19 July at 
12.15pm 

 
Matthew Brown, Head Teacher 
 
 
 

 

 

  26th May 2023 
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Blackfen Culture Carnival 
 

We would like to invite our students, families, and the wider community to join us in a 
celebration of diversity here at Blackfen on Friday 30th June. Students are being invited to 
come to school dressed in their traditional cultural/national dress, or in their national colours for a 
donation of £1 per student. All monies raised will be donated to the charity Blueprint for All 
(formerly the Stephen Lawrence Charitable Trust), a charity that works tirelessly to promote a 
fairer and more equal society for all. 
  
As part of the Culture Carnival, we would like to hold a fashion show of all the wonderful traditional 
garments and have a variety of foods available for people to try, on the school field from 3pm. We 
are asking the families of our students to help us in making this day a success by providing an 
array of delicious foods from around the world for our students and their families to try. The foods 
could be savoury or sweet, spicy or mild, it does not matter as long as it is something you would be 
willing to share. We would also be very grateful if any family members would be willing to take part 
in the fashion show or would be willing to lend some clothes to the school so that staff 
members/students could wear them for the fashion show. Of course, a fashion show and party are 
nothing without music, so if any of you are talented musicians, please let us know and we would 
be glad to give you a platform to display those talents. 
 
To offer your help, food, clothes, or register an interest in the Blackfen Culture Carnival, please 
contact Mrs Dunsdon via email at ddu@blackfen.bexley.sch.uk  
 
We look forward to seeing you all on the school field to celebrate our cultural diversity. 
 
Danielle Dunsdon 
Equality, Diversity, and Inclusion Lead 
Student Co-ordinator 
Teacher of History 
 

 
 

Wellbeing 
 

 

mailto:ddu@blackfen.bexley.sch.uk
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Mrs S Latif, Student Mental Health and Emotional Wellbeing Support Officer 

 

Attendance Update 
 

Would parents/carers please ask students to sign in at room 1B (next to room 2) if they arrive to 
school late. 
   
It is essential that we know who is and is not in school at any time particularly for fire regulations.   
 
If they are late to school after an appointment – or for any other reason – please write a note in 
their planner. 
 
Mrs S McGee 
Attendance Officer 
 

 
. 

Update - Year 10 Work Experience 10th – 21st July 2023 

As we rapidly approach our work experience period we would like to update you on what happens 

next. 

All students will be provided with a work experience pack on Friday 23rd June.  Full details of their 

placement and a parent/carer consent form will be enclosed in the pack.  The parent/carer consent 

form must be returned to the work experience department as soon as possible to ensure that we 

know you have seen the details of your child’s placement and agree with all the information 

provided. 

We strongly recommend that all students contact their placement either by telephone or email 

before they commence their placement, ideally to contact them from Monday 26th June.  This 

allows the student to ask any questions to the employer prior to them starting and also for the 
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employer to give them any updated information such as starting times and who they should report 

to on their first day.    

I will be available during the work experience period for any queries and all details to contact me 

will also be in the pack.  I look forward to hearing about the many successful placements when we 

return in September 2023. 

Mrs K Smith 
Work Experience and Business/Community Links Coordinator 
 
 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

 
 

Date Event 

29th May – 2nd June 2023 Half Term 

Wednesday 7th June 2023 Catchup Vaccination Day  

Thursday 8th June 2023 Governors Staffing Meeting 

21st – 23rd June 2023 Year 12 Eastbourne Trip 

Thursday 22nd June 2023 Governors Finance Audit & Risk Meeting 

Tuesday 27th June 2023 Summer Showcase 

Thursday 29th June 2023 Challenge Day 3 

Friday 30th June 2023 Induction Day Year 12 
Cultural Day 

Tuesday 4th July 2023 Year 6 Induction Day/Evening 

Thursday 6th July Year 7 Parents Evening 

Monday 17th & Tuesday 18th July 2023 Discover Days 

7th – 14th July 2023 Celebration Presentations 

10th – 21st July 2023 Year 10 Work Experience 

Wednesday 19th July 2023 Summer Term Finishes students leave early 

Thursday 20th & Friday 21st July 2023 INSET Days 


